




and student achievement data to determine necessary improvements. The plan also 
determines when concepts and standards should be taught and when and how they will be 
assessed. The assessments of the curricula provide the necessary data to drive ongoing 
curriculum review, revision, and renewal. The process helps ensure that the curricular 
expectations of the district and its schools are rigorous, relevant, and public. In addition, it 
guarantees that the curriculum is aligned with appropriate state and national standards and 
is preparing and inspiring students to realize their potential. 

 
In order to demonstrate success, Kenosha Unified School District social studies 

students will value and maintain diversity, civility, and individuality while determining their 
role in society. They will analyze primary sources and contextualize information while using 
the content to improve higher order thinking and problem-solving skills. They will also learn 
from the experiences and cultures of others and grow to accept the differences existing in a 
multicultural society. The goal of Kenosha Unified School District teachers is to graduate 
students who are good citizens that will positively impact society. 

 
The instructional material review process began in November 2020 with a Request 

for Proposal, resulting in six responses from publishers. Based on the content of the 
proposals, all six were selected for an initial review, which was conducted from December 4 
through 11, 2020. Based on the findings, three publishers were chosen to provide further 
samples; and the public viewing was held virtually from January 14 to 31, 2021 (Appendix 
C). A feedback form (Appendix D) was used for the public to provide input, and four members 
of the committee offered insight into the selections. The finalists were also invited to provide 
a full virtual presentation to the design team (including access to the online resources and 
teacher materials). A rubric was shared with the team during these presentations to collect 
data and determine the vendor to recommend (Appendix E). Following this presentation, the 
design team took samples back to their schools to share with each social studies teacher. A 
Google Form was created to allow teachers to provide feedback and help with the final 
decision. Feedback was collected from teachers, the community, and the design team; and 
a consensus process was used to make the final decision.  

 
As a result of the in-depth review process, products from McGraw Hill, Savvas, and 

Perfection Learning were chosen for the high school social studies elective courses in 
Kenosha 31 Unified School District. Each of these products aligns fully to the updated 
Wisconsin Social Studies Standards in a manner that is rigorous, coherent, engaging, and 
accessible to all learners. The materials provide a truly active classroom experience allowing 
teachers to cover material through direct instruction, hybrid learning, or in a virtual 
environment. They encourage students to use inquiry to expand through learning while 
tapping into engagement, multiple perspectives, and critical thinking. These resources will 
allow for the creation of strong, student-centered learning environments. 

 
Secondary social studies teachers will begin Phase 4 of the curriculum development 

process in September 2021. Throughout the school year, the coordinator of social studies 
will work with lead teachers, instructional coaches, and principals to monitor the impact of 
the new instructional resources. Phase 5 of the curriculum review cycle will be conducted 
from September 2022 through June 2025. 

 
Administration recommends that the Kenosha Unified School District Board of 

Education grant approval to purchase secondary social studies curriculum materials as 



outlined in this report, including Appendix F, showing an estimated purchase cost of 
$318,910.00.” 

 
Mr. Battle moved to approve the purchase of 




